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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

February 11, 2022 

 

 

Daniel Burgess 

o/b/o 3M Aviation 

 

VIA EMAIL: djburgess@mmm.com   

 

  

 

Re:  Appeal for Property at 680-690 Bayfield 

 

Dear Mr. Burgess:  

 

This is to confirm that at the Legislative Hearing on February 8, 2022, Legislative Hearing 

Officer Marcia Moermond recommended the City Council grant your appeal on the conditions 

that 1) within the 680 hanger, the larger of the 2 non-sprinklered spaces, or void areas, the 

ceiling is patched on the sloped portion above the existing sprinklers heads at the base of 

the wall; and 2) a partial wall or physical barrier to the larger open area be installed to 

prevent it being used as storage or other occupied space. 

 

The City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, February 23, 2022 at 3:30 pm. in 

room 300 City Hall. If you are contesting Ms. Moermond’s recommendation, you may appear in 

person or send written testimony to be added to the record to legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

or by voicemail at 651-266-6805. Should you wish to address Council directly but not appear 

in person, please call me at the number below.  If you don’t wish to contest, no further action 

is needed.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

Joanna Zimny 

Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 

 

c: Fire Supervisors 

Mitchell Imbertson – Department of Safety & Inspections: Fire Safety Inspector 
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